Boone County Health Board

Nov. 20th, 2024, at 6:00pm

           Lamar Meeting Room, Boone County Office Building

Board Members Present

Staff Present


   Others Present
Michael Reynolds                            Dr. Servies
                       
Tricia Wright                                   Vickie Foster 

            
John Casey
Lisa Younts


Crystal Jones                                   Abby Messenger     
                         
John Cowan                                     Kacie Schenck 

Paulette Berger
Lacey Henson

Welcome by Tricia
Approval of Minutes 
Motion: A motion was made to approve the minutes for the Sept. 2024 meeting, Action: Approve, Moved by; Crystal Jones, Seconded by; Paulette Berger.    
Motion passed unanimously.
Old Business  
New Business
Administrative Updates 
 Lisa Younts gave this report. 

· We have distributed $93,000 in community grants through our Health First Indiana funding. The funds were distributed to Life’s Journey Recovery Center, Brother and Sister Check Ministries, Integrative Wellness, Witham Wellness, WIC, House of Grace, Boone County Mentoring Program and Boone County Community Gardens. 
Nursing & Vital Record Updates
Lisa Younts gave this report.
· Our Vital Records program has issued 133 birth certificates, 768 death certificates.
· Communicable Disease Investigations: our nurses have investigated 22 communicable disease reports. 
· Tuberculosis: There have been six new Latent TB infections reported, one started on treatment and the others are still pending provider evaluations for treatment.
· We’ve not received any new confirmed cases of elevated blood lead reports. We continue to offer free blood lead level testing in the office by appointment. 

· The STD clinic continues to operate on Thursdays from 9am-11am and 2pm-4pm on a walk-in basis. We saw 15 patients during Sept. & Oct. 
· The routine immunization clinic continues on Tuesdays by appointment only. We also have one late night immunization clinic per month on the first Tuesday from 12pm – 7pm. We had 506 patients and administered 914 vaccines; this includes flu vaccine. Flu shots are available on a walk-in basis. Covid shots are available by appointment.
· We provided “Safe Sleep for Infants” education to five families, and they received a free pack n play for their child.
Community Outreach
· Narcan training/doses provided to Whitestown Legion, Zionsville Legion and Lebanon Police Department
· Participated in GXO’s Health Fair providing resources to their employees
· Participated in Zionsville Eagle Elementary Schools’s Safety Day providing education on dental care and distributed toothbrush kits to the students
· Participated in the Boone County Senior Expo administering 302 vaccinations of flu, covid and pneumonia vaccines
Environmental Updates
Abby Messenger gave this report.
VECTOR CONTROL / TATTOOING: 

· We had multiple bat exposures along with one bat bite and rabies submission to the IDOH lab. One abatement order was written for bat harborage in an apartment.  
· Twenty-three animal bite forms were submitted, and five confinement letters sent.
· We completed inspections for: bed bug complaints, tick complaints and mosquito complaints.  An abatement order was written for bed bugs in an apartment.
· An abatement order was written for cockroaches in an apartment complex. 
· Started tick dragging and found three ticks in October.  
· Completed plan review and pre-operational inspection of La Joie in Whitestown for Microblading
SEPTIC:
· We had 87 Property Research/Lookups

· We had 22 Septic Inspections

· We sent out 11 Letters of Requirements. 
· We Reviewed 14 Plot Plans.
HOUSING/ POOLS:

· Almost of all the seasonal pools were closed by the end of September. We had three stay open until the end of October. The Farm on 421 pool plan review was approved in September for seasonal outdoor pool. 
· We had a very good IEHA Fall conference with several different topics covered.
· October was a very busy month for housing. 
· We are working with the HVAF to get services for a veteran here in town that needs help in several areas of his life. 
· A dumpster was placed for a house in Zionsville. 
· We provided flea and tick medication to a home with three dogs and seventeen cats. The cats are also all getting neutered. 
FOODS: 
· In September we had several new establishments open: Chipotle, Rivet Coffee, and Earth & Turf, while Chick-fil-A reopened after renovations. Mobile vendors like Bennett’s Butt Stuph, Brandon’s Burgers, and Flavors of the Colibries were permitted following pre-operational inspections. 
· The month also had some local events: the Autumn Harvest Festival and Zionsville Fall Festival, requiring 38 temporary and mobile vendor inspections.
· Issues this month: pest control at Greeks of Lebanon, a complaint of a sewer smell at McAlister’s Deli, and continued issues at Leon's Mexican Cuisine and Earth Turf. 
· There was also a joint presentation to local restaurant owners to help alleviate fears about inspections.

· October was quieter with fewer events and inspections. 
· Key actions included pre-operational inspections for Achi’s Pancake House and Papa Murphy’s, which were successfully permitted.
·  Salty Cowboy had a significant issue with a sewer odor in the basement, requiring immediate intervention by a plumber before reopening. 
· Inspections revealed ongoing problems at Harmony Steakhouse, with a follow-up scheduled for December to ensure continued compliance. 
· Additionally, Scooters Coffee and Shake Shack were working on new constructions, and Papa Murphy's was preparing for an early November opening.
· Wonder Tree is working with us on getting permitted
PREPARDENESS: 
· Attended CERT planning meeting
· Performed CERT training x 2
· Attended monthly PHEP meetings. 
·  Attended the IHEP conference. 
·  Attended the IEHA Fall Conference
·  Participated in LEPC/EMA Tabletop exercise.
·  We held a monthly meeting with the IDOH Liaison.
· Attended NACCHO webinar 

· Was the guest speaker for employee training at Steele Insurance
· Participated with the Boone County Senior Expo Vaccination Clinic. 
· Met with the IDOH Liaison. 
· Attended PER-294 class "Testing an EOC in Rural Communities"
· Attended monthly PHEP meeting.

Extra News by Abby:

· Karra, Kacie, Clayton, Randy and I were able to attend the IEHA Fall conference. Kacie won the “Volunteer of the Year Award” at the conference. 
· Ryan and Karra completed their ServSafe certification and will be able to host classes for any establishment that needs their Manager Serv Safe Certification that is required. 
· I was on What’s Up Boone County with Kent Frandsen and got to talk about how great our staff is and even mentioned our Health Board. 
.                                                                                                   
Misc. Business
· Proposed Dates for 2025 were presented. 
Motion to Approve
Motion: A motion was made to approve the 2025 dates for Health Board meetings, Action: Approve, Moved by; Crystal Jones Seconded by; John Cowan.
Motion passed unanimously.
· Some discussion about a law which passed in 2023 regarding Birth Control Consultations through pharmacies and being able to prescribe birth control to those who are 18 yrs old and up. There’s no charge and funding is through IDOH. It can be prescribed to a patient for six months at a time. John said we can start referring our STD patients to Cowan’s / Parkside Pharmacy if needed.  
Motion to Adjourn

Motion: A motion was made to adjourn, Action: Adjourn, Moved by; Michael Reynolds Seconded by; Crystal Jones.
Motion passed unanimously.
The next regular Local Health Board Meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2025, at 6:00pm in the Connie Lamar Room.

Tricia Wright   
             



 Herschell Servies, MD           President - Health Board                      
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